# HARVEST FELLOWSHIP INTERNATIONAL

Enrico & Vicki Correlli P.O. Box 119 White Marsh, MD 21162 Email: ecorrelli@gmail.com

Ph: 443-804-3525

harvest fellows hip international. org

JUNE, 2018

### THANK YOU

Over the years, you have been a real blessing to the Ministry of *Harvest Fellowship International*. Vicki & I personally thank you for your wonderful generosity. Already, the Lord has done SO much in 2018. We thank God for YOU! God bless you; and again, thanks.

## WESTERN UKRAINE

Our past trip was a huge success. We ministered in three cities plus at a Drug-Alcohol Rehabilitation Center. Many miracles took place including the greatest of all miracles - people transformed by the power of the Risen Savior. We also received testimonies from our last visit almost 3 years ago.

One highlight was meeting the Governmental head of one of the Regions in Ukraine. This Country is divided into seventeen Regions just as our Country is divided into 50 states. The Chairman was very gracious, spending between one-and-a-half and two hours with us, treating us to coffee and desert. He also gave us a brief tour of their Parliament Building.

A committed Christian, he told us about his Church upbringing. Today, many believers occupy key positions in his government. Of course, we also talked Politics; both about Ukraine and the USA.

### **ISRAEL & BULGARIA**

Please pray for us as we travel to Israel for the Second *Jerusalem Prayer Breakfast*. We have received word that the President of Israel, the honorable Reuven Rivlin, has confirmed his presence at our event. Needless to say, we are quite excited.

The Prayer Breakfast is a full, two-day event. In addition to the Presidential visit, and the breakfast itself, all participants will visit the Knesset for an informal reception. A concert will be held one night. The next evening will feature a special Founders Dinner. During the afternoon hours, small group sessipons will take place.

On June 8, Vicki and I will be flying to Bulgaria and ministering for several days. The main Sunday Service will be live-streamed. Pray that the anointing will be strong.

# **MEXICO**

Ministry in Mexico has been set for August 31 - September 2. You may remember that last year, the young Pastor there received some type of threat over the phone. 'Bandits' claimed they were going to kidnap him or a family member and demand a ransom. We all prayed fervently. Pastor Anthony used wisdom but refused to abandon his Church. Thankfully, nothing became of this situation.